
Pray for us, that the Word of the Lord 
may have free course in Mexico. 

Globe Missionary Evangelism . P.O. Box 3040 . Pensacola, Florida 325163040 

May, 1994 

Dear Friends, 

In these last days, -God ismoving, leading and 
networking us! While attending the annual 
Globe M i s s i o n a ~  Evangelism conference in 
Pensacola, Florida, the Lord was opening doors. 
One of those doors is a man by the name of 
Stanley Black, Costa Rican by bbirth. He is a well 
known and respected evangelist throughout Latin 
America who is interested in helping us by 
introducing our Video Bible Institute materials to 
key leaders throughout Central and South 
America. 

Evangelist Black told me I must contact Pastor 
Victor Ojeda in Humble, Texas and share with Bob Bledsoe R: Ca~ol  work~ng on the 
him the vision of Vida lntelnational (Video Bible accounting 
Schools). I did just that. Pastor Victor, a U.S. 
Customs officer and Pastor was elated and is 
sending Hispanic volunteers to us to donate their 

STUFF 
time. Pastor Ojeda said that 5 years ago, God 
spoke to him to begin holding Bible training 
seminars throughout the Americas and they have 
been doing so. It was five years ago that God 
birthed our vision for VIDA. (Coincidence?). 

May 1st I had the joyful experience of 
ministering in Georgetown, DE, at a Hispanic 
church called Vida Abundante. (Abundant Life) 
They have a vision to begin Bible Institutes in 
several locations and they're prayerfully 
considering using our materials. Pastor Alfredo 
Salinas commented to me that "We (Spanish ,p-.c 
Pastors) really need help to train up leadership". M.D.,\O h ~ r b ~ i s n a ~ - > a  
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Lee & Carol Short 



He continued on to tell me that 50 % of those attending his services are not even saved and the other 
50% for the most part are new converts! 

PRAYER AND POLITICS 

On May 5th the national day of prayer, I was in Washington, D.C. That morning, I was in a 2 112 
hour prayer meeting with "Sound the Trumpet Ministries". As I introduced myself around the 
gathering of intercessors, I commented that I was from Houston, TX. A gentleman said, "Isn't that 
interesting". His name is Steve Stockman, Christian Congressional candidate from the Houston 
area. We shared lunch together and I believe it is God's way of guiding our steps and knitting us 
into the fabric of His ete~nal pulposes. 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

1. Dennis Krouse is now working with us. Pray in the Lord's creative supply for his family's 
financial support. 

2. Pray for the creation and dispersion of the new teaching materials, for annointed Bible teachers 
and our team for producing and distribution. 

3. Pray for health and protection. Carol's shoulder and pinched nelve is much better 

We appreciate you !!! 

In His Service, 

Evangelist Stanley Black, 
missionary Bob Bell, and 
Lee 

Address 
Lee & Carol Short c/o VIDA 
PO Box 3069 
Humble. Texas 77347 


